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FINANCES IN THE NFL

Titans rookie Kenny Britt takes $2,000 a month from his five-figure weekly
paychecks to cover miscellaneous expenses - eating out, buying sneakers or
whatever satisfies one of the NFL's newest and youngest millionaires.

After paying his household bills, Britt said, the rest of his earnings is put
aside.

"The future is not promised to anyone so that's why I want to save everything I
have right now," he said.

So far, his lifestyle as a professional football player is meager compared to
that of some others at Baptist Sports Park and around the league. Massive
wardrobes, big houses, flashy jewelry, fast cars and even faster spending habits
are reasons some financial planners question just how many players are on solid
footing just a few years after retirement.

For every story about NFL greats such as Roger Staubach and John Elway earning
millions off the field after their football careers, there is a dark chronicle
from the flip side.

Hall of Famer Mike Webster, one of the best centers in the history of the sport,
died on the brink of homelessness in 2002. Former Titan Adam "Pacman" Jones, the
sixth overall pick of the 2005 draft, who landed a $16 million contract, is
already out of football after a well-documented string of legal troubles and
misguided financial decisions that led to foreclosed property, gambling debts
and multiple creditors.

Daniel A. Etna, a corporate attorney who works with current and former NFL
players in business and philanthropic endeavors, said players often distrust
people they haven't known their entire lives and resist tying into established
businesses - decisions that can doom six- and seven-figure bankrolls.

"They're living in the moment, and they aren't surrounding themselves with good
managers who really have strong visions for them," Etna said. "This is a very
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temporary thing and, unfortunately, there's just not that much appreciation for
it."

Britt, 21, entered the NFL with the same big-ticket purchase dreams of his
peers, hoping to reward himself for a youth of sacrifice and hard work. But his
team of trusted relatives, his agent and financial adviser tempered his
enthusiasm to spend.

Some splurges made

He said his biggest splurges since signing a five-year, $12 million contract
that included $6 million guaranteed are a Dodge Challenger and a Chevrolet
Camaro with upgrades including scissor doors, tinted windows and fancy rims.
He's yet to purchase a high-priced luxury car, opting to borrow such wheels from
Titans veterans instead.

Another reason Britt is trying to keep his spending down: The NFL Players
Association is advising its members to save at least 25 percent of their income
this season and next in anticipation of a lockout in 2011.

Dana Hammonds, director of financial programs and advisor administration for the
NFLPA, said the union does not track the financial affairs of its members.
Current and former players say money is one of the more taboo subjects in locker
rooms, but they all know that some guys handle their finances better than
others.

"Many of them had already begun to take the necessary steps to curb certain
behaviors as a result of the economic downturn," Hammonds said. "I think
everyone sort of woke up and said, 'Hey, it's time for us to start paying
attention.' "

Said Titans center Kevin Mawae, president of the NFLPA and a 16th-year pro:
"Most guys have some kind of debt they need to pay off, but if you're not
playing, you're not getting paid."

The average NFL salary last season was nearly $1.8 million, according to the
players union. The rookie minimum base salary was $295,000, which increased to
$310,000 this season.

Players often receive more lucrative amounts from signing bonuses and other
contract stipulations. That's money a player knows he can keep. Unlike other
leagues in which released players are guaranteed their paychecks, an NFL player
with less than four vested years of experience is not guaranteed his base
salary.

While NFL players rank in the 99th percentile of American salaries, according to
Richard S. Kahler of Kahler Financial Group, such hefty incomes come with a
caveat. Because their careers are so short - three years, on average - NFL
players need a big chunk of their earnings to last a lifetime.

Players spend an average of three years making the transition from playing
football to their next phase of life, a period that can significantly drain
their finances if they did not save appropriately, Etna said.

Like all NFL players, Britt receives his base salary only during the 17-week
regular season. He said his financial adviser gets paid based on how much money
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he saves. So what happens when the rookie asks for more money? "He doesn't like
that," Britt said.

Learning to say no

Former Titans cornerback Reynaldo Hill, a seventh-round draft pick in 2005,
spent his first two NFL seasons helping anyone who asked.

"They needed money for this, for bills, pay this for the kids," Hill said. "My
brother, sometimes he needed money for his car, to put some rims on it, stuff
like that. It seemed like simple stuff."

As a rookie, Hill said, he made $235,000 in base salary and $177,000 in a
performance-based bonus. After he'd paid off college debts, his excess spending
and charity left him with between $80,000 and $90,000.

He gave out less money his second season, but didn't halt the handouts entirely
until he hired a financial adviser and started to heed the advice of his
girlfriend, now his wife.

"If I would have continued to do what I did those first two years, I would be
broke right now," said Hill, who played four seasons with the Titans, still
lives in the Nashville area and hopes to latch on with another team.

"I came out all right, but there's still plenty of players that continue that
(spending) throughout their career, and they end up being in very bad
situations. ... I know there were plenty of people who were in my situation, if
not worse."

Even if friends and relatives aren't asking for money, players face other
everyday decisions about spending.

Titans receiver Paul Williams and his wife resisted the urge to buy a third
vehicle. They hold off on big purchases unless they are guaranteed more money is
coming in.

The third-year pro has also had to adjust to being on the practice squad, which
came with an approximately 75 percent decline in base salary compared with what
he earned on the 53-man roster.

"I'm not saying be a scrooge or anything like that, but whatever is comfortable
for the player," Williams said. "You have to find a healthy medium."

Titans cornerback Cortland Finnegan, a fourth-year pro who last offseason signed
a four-year, $16.8 million contract extension with $8.5 million guaranteed, said
he has discussed the financial implications of a lockout with his advisers.

"I don't have any kids right now," the former seventh-round pick said, "but I've
definitely set it up where my kids don't have to work."

Finnegan splurged in February, when he traveled to Europe for two weeks with
former Titans safety Calvin Lowry and his wife.

Linebacker Keith Bulluck, a 10th-year veteran, is scheduled to be the
highest-paid Titans player this season (excluding bonuses), with a base salary
of
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$5.5 million.

He said he relies on childhood motivation to manage his money, but with more
than $30 million in career earnings he can afford his car collection, which
includes an Aston Martin DB9.

"I know what it's like to be broke," Bulluck said. "I won't be in that situation
again."

Doing the right thing

Free agent wide receiver Nate Washington joined the Titans in March for a
six-year, $27 million contract with $9 million guaranteed.

Just a few feet from Washington's locker at Baptist Sports Park is one that used
to belong to rookie free agent receiver Phillip Morris, who was released on Oct.
16.

Morris, who was on the practice squad at a salary of $5,200 a week, said he
avoided expensive purchases - a difficult decision when surrounded by macho
millionaires who enjoy the lifestyle associated with their fame and income.

"You can't let nobody dictate what to do with your money and how to live your
life," he said.

Morris sought out a roommate on the team to split housing expenses. He came to
training camp without a vehicle, so he caught rides to practice with Washington.
And during a trip to a local mall, Britt bought Morris a pair of Air Jordan
sneakers.

Not to worry. It was in Britt's budget.

Reach Gary Estwick at 615-259-8024 or gestwick@tennessean.com
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